
Signals from the Commodore 
 
November hard to believe it is here. We have all the boats hauled and the harbor is 
ready for the winter season. Probably the saddest sight is seeing the buoy’s and the 
floating docks being pulled out of the water. 
 
November we have our Fall Banquet at Young Sommer winery. Sure to be a great 
time. Get your reservations in. 
December 6th we have the December General meeting at 1pm @the Pultneyville 
Fire Hall. Please bring your favorite hor dourves to share.  Later in the day from 
430pm to 630pm is the Pultneyville Illumination. So stay around and enjoy the 
Hamlet. 

 
Thank you for all your support through the difficult times with the loss of both of our dad’s. It’s times like this 
you see what great friends you all are. 
 

Kathy 
cm_@pultneyvilleyachtclub.org 

From the Engine Room 
 
Late haul was completed within the normal time frame.  The first boat, Santa 
Maria, was on the hard on the north shore by about 7:45.  Even with the new 
crane’s size limiting where boats could be placed, the haul went very well.  I 
want to give a lot of credit to Fred Bertoni and his crew for completing the haul 
by 5pm.  We damaged no boats and there were no injuries.  We did have a 
slow start when we had to chase a key for the fork lift.  Thanks to Mark Laffin 

for racing to the club to operate the fork lift even though his boat was hauled early haul.  Thanks to 
Deb Heffron and her crew for keeping the haul crews both morning and afternoon well fed.  The 
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corn chowder was great.  I think I may remember where the corn came from.  I have to say I learned a lot about 
how not to plan a haul.  My contribution to the process was definitely not up to past years.  I will do better next 
year.  Thanks to everybody for covering up my mistakes. 
 

The Docks were hauled last Saturday.  My dock crew and Dave’s Fleet Captains work crew worked together to 
accomplish the removal of the marks, navigation aids and the floating docks.  The cooperation made the work go 
very quickly.  We coordinated the docks being lifted and the marks being lifted cleaned and stored.   
 
By the time you read this the water should be off and the club shut down for its long winter sleep.  I will be locking 
the dumpster about the first of November.  I will be checking blocking and jack stands over the next couple of 
weeks to make sure that everything is solid.  A reminder, if you have a ladder make sure that the ladder is locked.  
Also make sure that any shore power cords are safe and not where they could be a tripping hazard or where they 
could short out.  The WYFI will be shut down at the same time.  If you are down working on your boat and are the 
last one to leave make sure you put the chains up.  

 
See you at Cups and Flags 

Tom     
 

 
 

LAKE SOUNDINGS is published monthly for PYC members, 
February through December. Letters to the Editor, 
suggestions, commentaries, wit, memoirs, tales, seaworthy 
tips and maritime art are welcome. Submissions will be 
edited and published as space, temperament and 
accommodations allow  
©2015- Pultneyville Yacht Club. 
 

NEWSLETTER STAFF: 
Chris Hubbell - Secretary 
Earl Chapman (echapman@rochester.rr.com) - Editor 
Special thanks to those who have contributed to this issue 
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Kathy Fedick - Commodore  

Deb Hefron - Vice Commodore  

Tom Jayne- Rear Commodore 

Chris Hubbell - Secretary 

Scott Nichols - Treasurer 

Dave Muth - Fleet Captain  
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What do you do with your shrouds and spreaders when you take your mast down?  The conventional approach is 
to take a spare piece of line (or several, as the one long enough never seems to be as long as it looked), and 
wrap the mast like a may pole, leaving an equally unruly mess of stainless cable all mixed up with  a rat’s nest of 
odd lines wrapped together. 
 
At haul, Dave Dasson  (Wahoo) a much simpler, cleaner approach that I thought worth sharing more broadly.  IN 
stead of all the lines, Dave was wrapping masts with narrow stretch wrap (which he picked up at the nearest 
UHaul store).  Neat, clean and tight… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you run across any new ideas on how to make boat maintenance easier for all of us, send them along and I’ll try 
to get them in the newsletter, earing you the profound “thanks” of many of your club members  
 
Notes from the Vice Commodore 
It’s been a wonderful season and its closing out quickly.  The refrigerator and freezer have been cleared of food 
and readied for turn off. Thank you to all who assisted with the events and work days.  A special Thank You to 
Jan and CR Burcroff for helping at each work day.  Jan provided cookies and help and CR was the grilling chef.   
The club runs well when many help out even though their requirement for work days has been fulfilled. This 
makes the responsibilities under each Department easier and fulfilling. 
 
The Fall Banquet is November 14th at the Sommer  and Young Winery in Williamson. Hope to see many members 
there.  
 

Stay warm and enjoy the seasons ahead of us. 
Deb 

 

 

 

 

����
�����	
��

The hearts and prayers of the membership go out to the Fedick family in the loss 
of Kathy’s Father, Edward, on October 16 and the Foley family in Tom’s passing 
on September 30. 
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Secretary’s Report 
 
Membership numbers as of 10/29 are reported below.  I'm hoping the weather holds up long 
enough for everyone to (comfortably) get their boats tucked in for winter.  Please remember for 
both safety and security not to leave your ladders up on boats when you're not present, and 
once they are down lock 'em up to protect your boat and everyone else's.  Remember that you 
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Fleet Captain’s Report 
October has come and gone, the boats are in the winter resting places. The race season is over 
it is now time for the skippers to reflect on the past and start to think about next season. 
 
I want to thank everyone who has supported the race program in 2015! We had a great year with 
lots of participation and had PMI boats join in the fun! 
 
The race course and the channel markers have been removed and I would like to thank all that 
helped. I do not have the list with me and Earl  is after me for an article so. Thanks to all who 

helped that is a thankless job and a slimy one.  
 

Looking forward to see everyone at the banquet! 

Dave 

Membership Summary Active Pend-

Voting 96 3 

Non-Voting 4 0 

Social 1 0 

Honorary 1 0 

PMI Social 2 0 

Total Membership 104 3 
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